Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
HDR, Inc.
The Tampa Hillsborough Expressway Authority announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIMES: Thursday, February 25, 2021, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.; formal presentation 6:00 p.m.
PLACE: Tampa Convention Center, 333 S. Franklin St, Tampa, FL 33602
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Tampa Hillsborough Expressway Authority (THEA) invites the public to attend a Public Hearing for the South Selmon Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study. The purpose of the study is to evaluate how to add additional capacity within the existing Selmon Expressway right-of-way. The study area is from Himes Avenue to the overpass at Whiting Street, approximately 4.5 miles.
The Public Hearing will be held on Thursday, February 25, 2021, to present the Preferred Alternative. The hearing will allow attendees to have one-on-one discussions with study team members at information stations and view a pre-recorded presentation.

The public is invited and encouraged to attend the meeting at the Tampa Convention Center, 333 S. Franklin St, Tampa, FL 33602. There will be an open house from 5:00 - 6:00 pm, where attendees may review project displays and documents, speak with project team members, and make public comments. The presentation will start at 6:00 p.m. Following the presentation, the open house will resume and continue until 7:00 p.m.
A court reporter will be available to receive comments in a one-on-one setting. You may also submit written comments at the hearing.
Send written comments to Sue Chrzan at THEA, 1104 E Twiggs St, Tampa, FL 33602, or emailed to info@selmonstudies.com. Mailed comments must be postmarked by March 8, 2021, and email comments must be received by March 8, 2021, to become part of the public hearing record.
Draft project documents and plans will be available for public review from February 4 – March 8, 2021, at the THEA Office Lobby, 1104 E Twiggs Street, Tampa, FL 33602, 9:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. Monday through Friday. All presentation and display materials from the in-person hearing, including documents, plans, and an animation video of the Preferred Alternative, are also available for review and comment on the study website at SouthSelmonPDE.com.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to THEA’s compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting Amy Lettelleir, THEA's General Counsel, by email amy.lettelleir@tampa-xway.com.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Sue Chrzan, 1(813)272-6740 ext. 130 or email info@selmonstudies.com.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Steve Schnell by phone at (904)598-8964 or via email at info@selmonstudies.com. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
